Good Morning

We wanted to share information related to parents/spouses being paid caregivers.

e |DHW does not yet have approval from our federal partner CMS to end FPCS program.
It's looking like we will not have it on time to prepare for a February 1 date to automate
changing FPCS authorizations over.

e We will not be closing current FPCS (T1019 V1) authorizations at this time. We will notify
providers when we intend to make changes to authorizations.

e Participants may keep using their spouse or parent as their direct care worker because
we do not have approval yet. We will advise providers in advance of when they must
have made alternative arrangements with the households they serve.

e Please encourage your participants with a parent/spouse as their paid caregiver to begin
looking for alternative caregivers.

We have also had questions around closure of the participants program if they do not use a
service.

e |If a participant does not use PCS services for greater than 30 days, their PCS program
will be closed and they will need to reapply for PCS. For children they can reapply for
PCS by calling 877-799-4430 and requesting PCS for their child.

Make a difference in the life of a child. Get started as an Idaho foster parent today.

NOTICE: THIS ELECTRONIC MESSAGE TRANSMISSION CONTAINS INFORMATION
WHICH MAY BE CONFIDENTIAL OR PRIVILEGED. THE INFORMATION IS INTENDED
ONLY FOR THE USE OF THE INDIVIDUAL(S) OR ENTITY(IES) NAMED ABOVE. IF YOU
ARE NOT THE INTENDED RECIPIENT, PLEASE BE AWARE THAT ANY DISCLOSURE,
COPYING, DISTRIBUTION, OR USE OF THE CONTENTS OF THIS INFORMATION IS
PROHIBITED. IF YOU HAVE RECEIVED THIS ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION IN ERROR,
PLEASE IMMEDIATELY NOTIFY THE SENDER AND DELETE THE COPY YOU RECEIVED.



